Town of Newington, NH
Cemetery Trustees Meeting Minutes
Tuesday May 25, 2021, 224 Nimble Hill Rd

Trustee Alan Wilson called the meeting to order at 10:02 am

Present: Trustee Peggy Lamson, Trustee Alan Wilson,
Absent: Trustee Cosmas locovozzi.

Minutes: The minutes of the March meeting were not available and will be read at a future meeting.

Review recent Cemetery Questions:
\olz: Peggy will call Laurie Volz Akers to reassure her that no changes have been made to the Deed
(Western Extension #36).

Dorsey: Peggy has communicated with Christianna Dorsey the contact numbers for the digger, Tom
Duffy, and suggested that Seacoast Memorials should be contacted to install the flush marker prior to
the interment of he father's cremated remains in August 2021. (Cavaness lot W. Extension # 39)

Randall: Alan contacted Wilbur Randall regarding his search for ancestors who he said lived in
Newington in the early 1800's. No records exist in our database or in the hand-written book (only list
deaths from 1876 on).

Tree Work:

Two estimates were obtained for trimming back trees on the cemetery boundaries. The town requires
proof of insurance, and Knowles Tree Service is the only company that is insured. Their bid of $3,000
was accepted and Alan contacted their office. The work may begin after late June.

Maintenance:
Tombstone cleaningThe drought this summer has postponed this for another year.

European chafer grub control; the entomologist, Michael Morrison, will determine the need for
treatment.

Damaged memorials: Coleman lot Easter #25, and Pickering (unkown) — Seacoast Memorials will be
contacted to make whole.

The need for watering trees was discussed.
Adjournment: Meeting closed at 11:05 am
Respectfully submitted,

Alan Wilson
Cemetery Trustee (2024)



